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A combined Work and Regular Session Meeting of the Mayor and Council of the Borough of Allendale was 
held in the Municipal Building at 500 West Crescent Avenue, Allendale, New Jersey on June 27, 2024.  The 
meeting was called to order at 7:30 pm by Mayor Wilczynski.   
 
Linda Cervino, the Municipal Clerk, read the open public meetings statement: “In compliance with the 
Open Public Meetings Act, the notice requirements have been satisfied.  The meeting dates for the year are 
confirmed at the Annual Meeting, are posted on the public bulletin board in the Municipal Building and 
on the Borough Website, published in The Record within the first 10 days of the New Year, and copies are 
sent to The Ridgewood News and Star-Ledger. Notice of this meeting by the June 17, 2024, Sunshine Notice 
was sent to The Record, The Ridgewood News and Star Ledger and has been posted on the public bulletin 
board in the Municipal Building and Borough website.” 
 
On Roll Call, the following were present:  Councilman Joseph Daloisio, Councilwoman Liz Homan, 
Councilman Ed O’Connell, Councilman Matthew O’Toole, Councilman Tyler Yaccarino, and Mayor Amy 
Wilczynski.   Councilwoman Lovisolo was absent.  A quorum was met.   

  
The following were also present:  Ray Wiss, Esq., Borough Attorney’s Office; Linda Louise Cervino, 
Municipal Clerk; Andrew Agugliaro, DPW Superintendent; and John Gil, Director of Communications.   

 
Mayor Wilczynski led the salute to the flag. 
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES – May 9, 2024 Work and Regular Meeting Minutes:    
 
Motion by Councilman Daloisio, second by Councilman Yaccarino that the May 9, 2024, Meeting Minutes 
be and is hereby approved. 
 
On a roll call, the vote to approve the minutes was recorded as follows: 
 
Councilman Daloisio: aye  Councilman O’Connell: abstain 
Councilwoman Homan: abstain  Councilman O’Toole: aye 
Councilwoman Lovisolo: absent  Councilman Yaccarino: aye 

 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES – May 23, 2024, Work and Regular Meeting Minutes:    
 
Motion by Councilman Daloisio, second by Councilman Yaccarino that the May 23, 2024, Meeting Minutes 
be and is hereby approved. 
 
On a roll call, the vote to approve the minutes was recorded as follows: 
 
Councilman Daloisio: aye  Councilman O’Connell: aye 
Councilwoman Homan: aye  Councilman O’Toole: aye 
Councilwoman Lovisolo: absent  Councilman Yaccarino: aye 
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APPROVAL OF MINUTES – June 13, 2024, Work and Regular Meeting Minutes:    
 
Motion by Councilman Daloisio, second by Councilman Yaccarino that the June 13, 2024, Meeting Minutes 
be and is hereby approved. 
 
On a roll call, the vote to approve the minutes was recorded as follows: 
 
Councilman Daloisio: aye  Councilman O’Connell: abstain 
Councilwoman Homan: aye  Councilman O’Toole: abstain 
Councilwoman Lovisolo: absent  Councilman Yaccarino: aye 

 
AGENDA REVIEW: 
 
Mayor Wilczynski reviewed the agenda which included: 
 

• First reading of Ordinances of Introduction RES 24-07 and RES 24-08. 
• Second reading and public hearing of Ordinances RES 24-09 and RES 24-10; and 
• 13 items on the Consent Agenda.    

 
PUBLIC COMMENT ON AGENDA ITEMS ONLY: 
 
Walter Widmer, 38 Hamilton Street, Allendale asked to explain Ordinance 24-07 so that he can have a 
better understanding of what it is.  Mayor Wilczynski stated that if you are facing Memorial Park on Park 
Avenue, there’s a house right to the left of that.  There is a little sliver of land that the resident wishes to 
acquire.  It’s not very useful for the borough anyway because of the driveway there, so, he was going to 
maintain it.  We sold him that little sliver for $20,000.  These two ordinances are to solidify that sale and 
the transfer of that property.  One is the conveyance, and one is the actual sale.  We don’t do this often.   
 
Mr. Widmer asked how many police officers we have at the high school.  Mayor Wilczynski said there’s 
one in each school.  We hire them, they go through our police department, we pay them, and the school 
reimburses us.     
 
SECOND READING OF ORDINANCES 
 
The Municipal Clerk read into the record: 
 
The following ordinance published herewith was first read by title only on June 13, 2024, and posted on 
the bulletin board of the lobby of the municipal building and borough website.   
 

ORDINANCE #24-07:  AN ORDINANCE VACATING A PORTION OF THIRD STREET, 
BOROUGH OF ALLENDALE, COUNTY OF BERGEN, STATE OF NEW JERSEY AND 
CONVEYING SUCH VACATED LANDS TO CRAIG JOHN FOSTER AND LESLIE VIENNA 
FOSTER, HUSBAND AND WIFE, AS THE ADJACENT PROPERTY OWNERS. 
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No one came forward from the public on Ordinance 24-07. 
 
Motion by Councilman Daloisio, second by Councilman O’Connell, that Ordinance 24-07 be passed on 
second and final reading and is hereby adopted and notice of same shall be published according to law. 
 
On a roll call, the vote was recorded as follows: 
 
Councilman Daloisio: aye  Councilman O’Connell: aye 
Councilwoman Homan: aye  Councilman O’Toole: aye 
Councilwoman Lovisolo: absent  Councilman Yaccarino: aye 

 
(See Ordinance 24-07 attached and made a part hereof) 

 
The Municipal Clerk read into the record: 
 
The following ordinance published herewith was first read by title only on June 13, 2024, and posted on 
the bulletin board of the lobby of the municipal building and borough website.   
 

ORDINANCE 24-08:  AN ORDINANCE AUTHORIZING THE SALE OF A CERTAIN LAND TO 
CRAIG JOHN FOSTER AND LESLIE VIENNA FOSTER, HUSBAND AND WIFE, OF 146 PARK 
AVENUE, ALLENDALE, NEW JERSEY PURSUANT TO N.J.S.A. 40A:12-13. 
 

No one came forward from the public on Ordinance 24-08. 
 
Motion by Councilman O’Connell, second by Councilman Daloisio, that Ordinance 24-08 be passed on 
second and final reading and is hereby adopted and notice of same shall be published according to law. 
 
On a roll call, the vote was recorded as follows: 
 
Councilman Daloisio: aye  Councilman O’Connell: aye 
Councilwoman Homan: aye  Councilman O’Toole: aye 
Councilwoman Lovisolo: absent  Councilman Yaccarino: aye 

 
(See Ordinance 24-08 attached and made a part hereof) 

 
INTRODUCTION OF ORDINANCE 24-09: 
 
Motion by Councilman Yaccarino that the following ordinance be introduced and passed on first reading 
and setting July 18, 2024, at 7:30 p.m. or as soon thereafter as the matters can be heard as the date and time 
and the Council Chambers of the Allendale Municipal Building as the place for a hearing on said ordinance. 
Second by Councilman O’Toole. 
 
The Municipal Clerk read the title of the ordinance into the record: 
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ORDINANCE #24-09:  AN ORDINANCE TO AMEND CHAPTER 53 OF THE CODE OF THE 
BOROUGH OF ALLENDALE, “OFFICERS AND EMPLOYEES”, TO FIX THE SALARIES, WAGES 
AND COMPENSATION OF THE OFFICERS AND EMPLOYEES OF THE BOROUGH OF 
ALLENDALE FOR THE YEAR 2024. 

 
On a roll call, the vote was record as follows: 
 
Councilman Daloisio: aye  Councilman O’Connell: aye 
Councilwoman Homan: aye  Councilman O’Toole: aye 
Councilwoman Lovisolo: absent  Councilman Yaccarino: aye 

 
(See Ordinance 24-09 attached and made a part hereof) 

 
INTRODUCTION OF ORDINANCE 24-10: 
 
Motion by Councilman Yaccarino that the following ordinance be introduced and passed on first reading 
and setting July 18, 2024, at 7:30 p.m. or as soon thereafter as the matters can be heard as the date and time 
and the Council Chambers of the Allendale Municipal Building as the place for a hearing on said ordinance.  
Second by Councilman Daloisio. 
 
The Municipal Clerk read the title of the ordinance into the record: 
 

ORDINANCE #24-10:  AN ORDINANCE TO AMEND, SUPPLEMENT AND REVISE  
THE CODE OF THE BOROUGH OF ALLENDALE, STREETS AND SIDEWALKS, CHAPTER 233. 

 
On a roll call, the vote was record as follows: 
 
Councilman Daloisio: aye  Councilman O’Connell: aye 
Councilwoman Homan: aye  Councilman O’Toole: aye 
Councilwoman Lovisolo: absent  Councilman Yaccarino: aye 

 
(See Ordinance 24-10 attached and made a part hereof) 

 
APPROVAL OF CONSENT AGENDA: 
 
Motion by Councilman Yaccarino, second by Councilman O’Connell that the Consent Agenda be and is 
hereby approved. 
 
On a roll call, the vote was recorded as follows: 
 
Councilman Daloisio: aye  Councilman O’Connell: aye 
Councilwoman Homan: aye  Councilman O’Toole: aye 
Councilwoman Lovisolo: absent  Councilman Yaccarino: aye 

 
(See Resolutions 24-172 through 24-184 attached and made a part hereof) 
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UNFINISHED BUSINESS:  None. 
 
NEW BUSINESS:  None. 
 
ADMINISTRATION 
 
Council Committee Reports 
 
Councilman Tyler Yaccarino - Facilities, Parks and Recreation.  Councilman Yaccarino stated that 
Crestwood season is off to a great start.  Thanks, as always to the DPW and the lake staff for keeping things 
moving smoothly.  We now have a consistent rotation of food options for lake members, thank you to Andy.  
He’s really been leading the charge on that.  All Crestwood Lake members received an email earlier this 
week with the choices.  We have some exciting ones, Caribbean Cuisine, Italian food, burgers.  So, we really 
have a nice variety up there and I know that we’ve had a lot of positive feedback from the members.   
 
Prework was completed today following last evening’s storm.  Overall, there was no major damage at 
Crestwood, which we’re very thankful for.  Thank you, again, to DPW and first responders for their efforts 
all throughout the evening managing power outages and trim limbs and so forth.   
 
We have a final draft for plans for the new concession stand and we will be going out to bid on that very 
shortly.  Last week, Andy and I attended and hosted the ASA meeting here at Borough Hall.  Topics ranged 
from scheduling updates, activities and we’re also going to be starting a plan for long-term field 
maintenance.  This past Sunday, Crestwood Lake hosted its annual family night which is always a favorite; 
lots of activities for the kids and it’s always well-received.  Our next band night will be July 13th with Midlife 
Crisis band. 
 
Finally, this past Sunday we hosted our first Allendale Cars and Coffee event downtown.  We had 150 plus 
cars and hundreds of spectators from town despite the very intense heat.  We had a great turnout and 
received lots of feedback.  I do plan to host another one in the fall when the weather is better.  Overall, we 
raised over $4,000 which partly was donated to the mural project as well as some things going on here in 
town.  Thank you to everyone who helped, especially Andy and I who were out the night before moving 
barricades at eleven o’clock at night.   
 
Lastly, we know that tonight is John’s last meeting with us.  John, I’ve known you for a long time.  We have 
a great friendship.  Your efforts communicating to the residents of town, just even the simple stuff like 
showing up to events, acclimating yourself with the residents, being there promoting our events.  It really 
means a lot to us and to the residents.  We wish you well always.  You know where to find us and you’ll 
always have a spot here.   
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Councilman O’Connell – Second to Facilities, Parks and Recreation.  Councilman O’Connell thanked Andy 
Agugliaro for his services and all the emergency services due to the storm.  I know you had a long night.  
Thank you for all you do.   
 
There is a new fire pit behind the Red Barn.  We are waiting for a bench and a plaque to be put on it.  That 
was from our Boy Scout going for his Eagle Scout, Dean.  Our other Scout is working on their Eagle Project.  
It’s in Scout council now so she’s just waiting for approval.  Then she will move forward with cleaning up 
the look of our garbage cans.   
 
Councilman O’Connell stated to John Gil that he’s going to be missed here.  Enjoy your next adventure.   
 
Councilwoman Liz Homan - Second to Finance, Human Resources, Administration and Information 
Technology and Public Works & Public Utility.  Councilwoman Homan told John best wishes to you going 
forward.  Thank you to Andy and to Mike Dillon and both of their teams for all their work during the storm 
and each day.  You are both excellent leaders and lead excellent teams.  
 
I am going to hold off on a long report and let Ray give any legal updates we have on water and sewer.  
From my prospective, we continue to have meetings on different items that we still need to wrap up for the 
end of the Veolia water sale.  And then as a team, we’re continuing to work on the challenges that the 
Saddle River developments can create for Allendale.      
   
Councilman Joseph Daloisio – Councilman Joseph Daloisio - Public Works & Public Utility.  Councilman 
Daloisio stated that at the last meeting I gave a pretty extensive report.  We had our official DPW meeting 
that morning.  We haven’t had a formal meeting since.  Getting to know Andy and the DPW and how you 
work, thank you for all the efforts you put out to the storms, especially last night as well as police and fire 
and everything you do to keep our town functioning behind the scenes that most people don’t see.  As I’ve 
mentioned in our last meeting, we are investigating companies to come in and assess our fields.   
 
I want to welcome aboard Drew and Dillon to the Allendale family.  John, I haven’t had a chance to get to 
know you for too long, but it’s been a pleasure.  You always have a home here in Allendale.     
 
Councilpresident Matthew O’Toole - Public Safety Committee 
Council president O’Toole stated that the Public Safety Committee met last Tuesday.  We discussed our 
usual topics of traffic including downtown and truck traffic at 230.  The police department is currently 
preparing for renewal of our accreditation status.  The accreditation process ensures that the department’s 
policies and procedures are in compliance with established laws, guidelines, and best practices.  The State 
Association of Chiefs of Police is expected to perform an onset assessment during the first quarter of next 
year.  The fire department had quite a few members complete advanced training courses including Incident 
Management, Safety Officer, Hazmat Incident Management, Swift Water and things of that sort.  They’ve 
also increased their recruiting efforts and have added a couple of new members.   
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We’re happy because they can use the help.  AVAC reports that they are holding their own, but they are 
also in need of members during the day.   If anyone could respond during the day they would love to talk 
to you, especially drivers.   
 

Finally, Allendale’s Emergency Services are busy planning with the Holiday Observers for a safe and 
enjoyable Fourth.  We had a call with the PD and the Holiday Observers to discuss all the logistics.  
Everyone is ready to make another great Fourth of July here in Allendale.   
 

Although it was a quick storm, it left its mark.  Thank you to our first responders and to our DPW for 
assisting our residents and all the hours put in to get everyone back up and running and respond to any 
problems that occurred overnight.  John, best of luck.  I’m sure our paths will cross many times in the future.   
 

Councilwoman Susanne Lovisolo - Finance, Human Resources, Administration and Information 
Technology, Land Use and Construction Code and Council Liaison to Library Board.  Councilwoman 
Lovisolo was absent. 
 
Staff Reports: 
 
Linda Louise Cervino, Municipal Clerk, stated that she sat with Intern Gabe and explained to him all the 
many duties of a Municipal Clerk.  After explaining she sat down with him, and they worked on creating 
tonight’s agenda along with resolutions.   
 
To John Gil, as you prepare to embark on the next chapter of your journey, I wanted to take a moment to 
express my sincere appreciation for all that you’ve done for the Borough of Allendale and the Clerk’s 
Office during your time here.       
 
You have been a beacon of creativity, always pushing the boundaries and inspiring the team to think 
outside the box.  You have always been approachable, supportive, and willing to lend a helping hand.  
Your dedication, hard work and positive attitude have made a significant impact on the borough residents 
and borough employees.  Whether it was offering support and guidance or simply brightening our days 
with your smile, you’ve been an invaluable part of our team.   
 
Thank you for your contributions, your friendship, and countless ways you’ve helped make our workplace 
better.  While we will miss you dearly, we are also excited for the new opportunities and challenges that 
await you.  May your next chapter be filled with success, joy and fulfillment.   
 
John Gil, Director of Communications, thanked everyone for the kind words.  It’s been amazing, almost 
four years.  Starting here right in the thick of covid figuring things out on the fly including online meetings.  
It was a lot of fun and a great learning experience.  It was definitely a challenge.  I want to thank the mayor 
and council and prior mayors and council members that I’ve worked with over the four years.  Having been 
in government for a long time and just kind of being involved you really do have something special here in 
town because you here of all the craziness that happens at all these other municipalities and having a mayor 
and council and, this is prior mayors and councils, you all just really get along and you work well together 
and I hope the residents of Allendale really understand how hard this council works and that it truly is a 
love of this town and it really has become a second home. 
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Andy Agugliaro, DPW Superintendent, stated he echoes what everyone else said about John Gil.  It was a 
pleasure working with you.  Our emergency services stepped up as usual.  Teamwork is the name of the 
game.  We always play that way.  Long hours, but the traffic is flowing and everything is cleaned up.   
 
Andy thanked the governing body for appointing Drew as the new full-time laborer at the DPW.  Drew is 
a workhorse, and everybody appreciates him at the DPW.  Thank you for getting everything together for 
the contract.  He also thanked the governing body for the two new vehicles.  The new gator just arrived 
yesterday.   
 
I will be away on vacation as I said in an email earlier.  Dan Davis will oversee DPW while I’m away, but 
if anything occurs where I’m needed, I’m a phone call away.   
 
Ray Wiss, Esq. of Wiss & Bouregy, Municipal Attorney, stated it’s been a busy couple of weeks.  As was 
mentioned, the DPW contact has now been completed which is nice to have that done for years going 
forward.  Working with the mayor and the administrator on certain personnel matters this week.  With 
Chief Dillon on certain departmental matters and with our OEM director on some matters involving the 
fire department.  There are a couple pending matters that involve him in multiple capacities.  To 
Councilwoman Homan’s point, the best news in terms of the sale of the utility is that we seem now to have 
agreement with Veolia on what New Street and the DPW site looks like to the satisfaction of both the 
borough and Veolia.  The third party to that negotiation is New Jersey Department of Environmental 
Protection, their Green Acres program, because certain of the area that is not going to be either used by the 
borough or by Veolia is going to be the property that we’ll be offering to Green Acres as a set off what’s 
called the diversion process.  If and when we get Green Acres done is that there is a major sum of money 
being held in the escrow account, it gets released to the borough.   
 
This morning, I was in court on our PK litigation.  We had a case management conference with the Judge 
there.  His direction is that I am to finish the depositions of the two principals of PK.  In fact, it required 
me getting the Judge to issue a court order to get that done because the other side has procrastinated, but 
those deps will be completed on July 29th and then the Judge directed that he wants to settlement conference 
immediately following even before anything else is done in the litigation.  That was very positive news.   
 
Tom Bouregy had been working on the cell tower assiduously.  TJ has been involved with the clerk’s office 
and Chief Dillon on OPRA matters.  Also, affordable housing issues involving a unit that was in foreclosure.  
We may have made some progress in at least understanding the lay of the land.  I’m not sure that we made 
progress yet in resecuring the unit which is our ultimate goal.  An exploratory conference with the Public 
Employment Relations Committee.  I think things went well and, really, that involves a dispute with our 
PBA unit.  I think it went well from our perspective.    
    
 
  



Mayor and Council of the Borough of Allendale  
Combined Work and Regular Session Meeting Minutes  
June 27, 2024 – 7:30 p.m. 
 

Page 9 of 10 
 

MAYOR’S REPORT: 
 
Mayor Wilczynski stated that 210 West Crescent is moving along.  There’s going to be another meeting 
tomorrow morning.  We have weekly meetings.  It’s amazing to see each week how much the project 
progresses.  Just having the paint on the wall now in the gym looks good.  We had our first internal meeting 
because we still have to figure out how we’re going to have this work for the whole community.  We’re not 
going to have keys and write things on calendars anymore.  It’s all going to be electronic and state-of-the-
art and we’re really trying our best to do it as seamlessly as possible.  It is for Allendale residents.  We’re 
not looking to have anybody outside of Allendale, so, we’re still working out all the kinks with all of that.   
 
I’ve also been working a lot this week on the grant money.  We have grant money.  We rewarded $750,000.  
They just want us to jump through hoops to release the money.  Hours and hours of work that we still have 
to do for them to release the money, but they do say it’s ours.   
 
We were very busy with interviews this week.  We’re really happy that we have our new administrative 
assistant that will be starting on July 8th.  I think she’ll fit in nicely.   
 
Councilwoman Lovisolo and I met with the Hillside School kids and they had a lot of great questions, and 
they drew us a lot of wonderful pictures.  They talked about all the places in Allendale that are their favorite.  
We’re going to put them all around town in some restaurants, Dunkin Donuts, places like that.   
 
As Ray Wiss mentioned, Fair Share Housing planning continues.  We’re working hard.  Our Hazard 
feasibility study.  This is the study where we take analysis of the whole entire town, we look at what climate 
changes might have happened in the past ten or so years that will afford us to potentially preserve some of 
the land, so we don’t have increased flooding and some of the other issues that we’ve been having with all 
the extra buildings going on.  As I’ve mentioned it’s not just the building in Allendale.  We’re still dealing 
with 400 units that Saddle River is trying to put in on our border on Boro Line Road and they want to use 
our sewer systems.  So, we’re working very hard to make sure that Allendale is protected, and our 
infrastructure is protected. 
 
We had a Library Board meeting this week.  The children’s library looks amazing.  They decorated.  The 
library is always doing some great stuff.  Thank you to Andy Agugliaro for staying up all night and pulling 
an all-nighter.  What a storm.  We did not expect this at all, but I received a bunch of kudos from residents, 
so you did a great job, the crew did a great job as well as the police.  Andy also offered to pick up the storm-
related brush.  We will come around and offer that service to pick it up.   
 
We had our cars and coffee as Councilman Yaccarino mentioned.  It was my first car show ever.  What was 
special about it was it brought the whole community together.  I could not believe how many people came 
to the event.  It was just like Dine N’ Dale.  Allendale came together again.  It was for the mural project.  It 
was just a great community event.   
 
Gabe, our intern, welcome aboard.  We are happy to have you.  We love to be mentors to young kids.  We 
love to have partnership with Highlands; anything that you need from us please let us know.   
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Finally, John Gil, I have to say that you are just a great all-around kind of go-to person.  I never have to 
worry that you’re having a bad day.  I never have to worry about just picking up the phone and calling you.  
You really are just the go-to person.  You have always helped us just manage and work around things.  You 
understood my vision of getting the information out there to the community and you transform that 
newsletter to something I could not even imagine.  I had it as this little Word document and it’s just an 
amazing monthly piece of information for our residents.  It was just great harmony in the office.  All the 
events that you did.  All the lugging of the stuff.  Just bringing everything and making sure that we were 
all well-documented.  You made us all look good with all our events.  We wish you luck and you do always 
have a home here in Allendale.   
 
PUBLIC COMMENTS ON ANY MATTER:   
 
Alex Gamarello, 1603 Whitney Lane, Allendale, thanked Councilman O’Toole for him taking time to meet 
with him on his citizenship in the community merit badge.  I would also like to thank Councilwoman 
Lovisolo for supporting my community service hours for this badge.  I’ve enjoyed helping to clean the John 
Fell House lawn in preparation for planting a flag for the Fourth of July.  Thank you so much for your time 
and have a good night. 
 
No one else came forward. 
 
ADJOURNMENT: 
 
There being no further business to come before the Mayor and Council, on a motion by Councilman 
Daloisio, second by Councilman Yaccarino and unanimously carried, the meeting was adjourned at 
8:04 p.m. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
__________________________________     07/18/2024    
Linda Louise Cervino, RMC       Date Approved 
Municipal Clerk 
























































